
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
 

August 11, 2008 
 
 

A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, August 11, 2008, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Derrick McElwaney, Mayor; Gordy Anderson, Council Member; 
Connie Turner, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Polly Garlington, Council 
Member; and Donna Camp, Town Clerk.   
 
Also in attendance were Gwen Lyons, JoAnne Utt, Nancy Roy and Herb Bridges. 
 
Mayor McElwaney called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the Worksession and Council Meeting held on July 14, 2008 and the Council 
Meeting held on July 24, 2008 were reviewed and approved.  
 
Ms. Nancy Roy of the McIntosh Trail Historic Preservation Society addressed the Mayor and 
Council about the Society's application for Georgia Scenic Byway designation application to be 
submitted to Georgia Department of Transportation.  Ms. Roy presented maps of the proposed 
route, highlighting historic points of interest specific to the Sharpsburg area.   
 
Mayor McElwaney presented a resolution endorsing the McIntosh Trail Historic Preservation 
Society's application for Georgia Scenic Byway designation.  Council Member Garlington 
motion to accept resolution, Council Member Rhodes seconded.  Motion carried with a show of 
hands, unanimously.   
 
Mayor McElwaney called for a motion to participate in the 2008 Local Assistance Road 
Program.  The street to be submitted for LARP will be Stovall Street.  Council Member Rhodes 
motioned to participate in the 2008 LARP, Council Member Garlington seconded.  Motion 
carried with a show of hands, unanimously.   
  
Public Comments  
 Herb Bridges –  

 Arborist Visit 
 Clogged drain on Terrentine 
 Hole at end of sidewalk on Terrentine 

      
 
 



 

 

Polling of the Council  
 Gordy Anderson – Update on streetscapes. 
 Connie Turner – Streetscapes timeline. 
 Polly Garlington –  

 Intersection opening 
 Landscape timeline 
 Street sign – Main St./Hwy 54 
 Tree Board is recycling cans 

 Keith Rhodes –  
 Recognize Britt Hall (Code Enforcement Officer) 
 Code Enforcement Officer Replacement 

 
Clerk’s Comments – September meeting will be held on September 8th due to Labor Day falling 
on the first Monday of the month. 
 
Mayor’s Minutes – The Main/Terrentine Streets intersection will be open for the Sharpsburg 
Youth Football Association’s Spirit Day.   

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


